
East Greenbush Fire Company  

Executive Board Meeting- July 20, 2021 

Meeting called to order by President Cullum at 6:31pm.   

President Cullum gives an update about the progress on resolving the moisture issue at the North 
Station. The Fire Distinct has asked that the industry standard of 30-50% humidity be met in all 3 
stations. We have 2 quotes to install dehumidifiers and fans at the stations, one is from John Coin and 
one is from Martin Electric. Discussion. 

A motion is made by Rick Williams, seconded by Chris Linck, to go ahead with the dehumidifier and fan 
installation for a cost not exceeding $9,000. Motion carries.  

President Cullum states there has been interest in renting our facilities from a few members and the 
Rotary Club. Discussion about reopening the Banquet Hall and Pavilion including if we should open to 
general public or just members and the rates that should be charged.  

A motion is made by Marc Iorio, seconded by Mike Benson Jr, to rent the Training Room to the Rotary 
Club on Thursdays for 1-1.5 hours for $50/week. Motion carries. 

A motion is made by Marc Iorio, seconded by Chris Cargain, to only rent the Banquet Hall to Fire 
Company members on a case by case basis for a rate of $300 (for 1 cleaner) or $350 (for 2 cleaners). 
Motion carries.    

Motion to adjourn made by Marc Iorio, seconded by Rick Williams. Motion carries. Meeting adjourned 
6:30pm. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Gina Pendolino 
Recording Secretary  
 

Members in attendance: 

Tracy Cullum, Joe Lacivita, Rick Williams, Jay Liuzzi, Mike Memole, Jeff Tooker, Mike Lansing, Kurt 
Schlachter, Bob Lehmann, Jake Hallenbeck, Marc Iorio, Chris Linck, Mike Benson Jr, Christina Guilbo, 
Paul Benson, Chris Cargain, Don Peal, Gina Pendolino 


